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OUR MISSION STATEMENT:  òActively Share, Care, and Encourage others to follow Jesus Christ.ó  

ñBut Isnôt that Roman Catholic?...ò 

 Thereôs a fear among Lutherans of anything being too Catholic. Whether itôs the liturgy on Sunday morning, or the vestments 
the pastor wears, or practicing Private Absolution, if weôre not used to it, and it looks fairly formal: Thatôs Roman Catholic! This fear 

isnôt all that new. The Missouri Synodôs first President faced this too. C.F.W. Walther worked hard to restore the historic liturgy of the 

Church, as well as vestments and various rites. In the newspaper Der Lutheraner (before the Lutheran Witness) Walther had this to 

say: 

ñWhenever the divine service once again follows the old Evangelical-Lutheran church books, it seems that many raise a great cry 

that it is Roman CatholicéProve to me that this is contrary to the Word of God, then I too will call it ñRoman Catholicò and have 

nothing more to do with it. If you insist upon calling every element in the divine service Romish that has been used by the Roman 

Catholic Church, it must follow that the reading of the Epistle and Gospel is also Romish. Indeed, it is mischief to sing or preach in 

church, for the Roman Church has done this alsoéTherefore, as we continue to hold and to restore our wonderful divine services 

in places where they have been forgotten, let us boldly confess that our worship forms do not tie us with the church of Rome; 

rather, they join us to the one, holy Christian Church that is as old as the world and is built on the foundation of the apostles and 

prophets.ò (Der Lutheraner, 19 July 1853) 

What Walther said regarding the liturgy above applies also to the practice of Private Absolution. Private Confession and Absolution 

is now a strange thing for Lutherans, though it wasnôt always that way. When most Lutherans hear of Private Confession and Absolu-

tion, their response is sadly, ñBut isnôt that Roman Catholic?ò 

Both Luther and the Lutheran Confessions show that Private Absolution was not only encouraged, but a regular practice of both pas-

tors and laity. Lutherôs Small Catechism, between Baptism and the Lordôs Supper, speaks of Confession; and here he means Private 

Confession. The Augsburg Confession says: 

ñOur churches teach that private Absolution should be retained in the churchesò (AC XI). 

ñConfession in the churches is not abolished among uséBecause of the great benefit of Absolution, and because it is otherwise 

useful to the conscience, Confession is retained among usò (AC XXV). 

This all goes to show that for Luther and the early Lutherans Private Absolution was standard practice. 

In America we see the same. Walther wrote a series of articles defending Private Absolution against the accusations of the Method-

ists. He argued that Private Absolution is the preaching of the Gospel to individual sinners. He even considered it ñungodly and impi-

ous to abolish it from the church.ò 

Private Absolution is not Roman Catholic. It isnôt contrary to Scripture, nor a natural consequence of the teaching: Jesus + works = 
salvation. Where Rome goes wrong is: first, they force Confession; second, every single sin must be remembered; third, you must do 

something to make up for you sin; and lastly, theyôre dreadfully silent about the benefitsðthat is, the Gospel! For Rome, Private Con-

fession comes to the Christian entirely in the way of the Law. When thatôs the case, every good Lutheran must say: ñThatôs Roman 

Catholic!ò 

In Roman Catholicism, thereôs only the Law question: why do I need to go to Confession? To this we reply, ñWell you donôt; so 
there! You arenôt forced; no oneôs twisting your arm. What sets the Lutheran teaching of Private Absolution apart from Rome is the 

refusal of coercion. In the same way, you donôt have to pray. You donôt have to commune. You donôt have to be in Church. You donôt 

have to believe! If you had to do any of these things to earn forgiveness, then your doctrine of salvation turns quickly from grace to the 

doctrine of the demonsðfrom Jesus alone, to Jesus plus something else. You wonôt be saved by showing the Lord your punch-card for 

how often you attended either the Supper or Private Absolution. You just donôt have to! 

So the better question, the Lutheran question: ñWhat does the Lord wish to give me in Private Absolution?ò  Most simply, itôs the 

Gospel! Yes, the same forgiveness of sins won by Christôs death on the cross for you, is delivered at font, altar, pulpit, and even here at 

Private Absolution. The Gospel delivered in Private Absolution isnôt any better, more effective, or longer-lastingðbut it is the Gospel! 

Here you hear the very voice of God speaking just to you, addressing just your sins, comforting just your sorrow. Here the Gospel 

comes to you! 

To sum it all up, Luther urges us to keep this practice of Private Absolution, but he wonôt let it be by force: 

ñIf you were a Christian, then you ought to be happy to run more than a hundred miles to Confession and not let yourself be urged 

to come. You should rather come and compel us to give you the opportunity. For in this matter the compulsion must be the other 
way around: we must act under orders, you must come into freedom. When I urge you to go to Confession, I am doing nothing else 

than urging you to be a Christian. If I have brought you to the point of being a Christian, I have thereby also brought you to Con-

fession.ò (A Brief Exhortation to Confession, Book of Concord, 653) 
 

Yours in Christ our Savior, 

Pastor Boyle 

  



 

 

Is My Church Friendly?  

    How many times have you heard someone say their church is 

friendly?  Have you ever asked them why they consider their church 

to be friendly?  What makes a church friendly?  Is it the smiles on 

everyoneôs face? Do they greet guest and visitors with a hearty 

ñHelloò upon entering?  Do they make special efforts to meet, greet, 

and make newcomers feel at home?  Or is everyone      visiting with each other and the 

newcomer is left standing in the corner by  himself? These questions are important and every member of the church 

should answer them.  The truth is that many churches see themselves as friendly; however, they are often perceived 

as cold and unfriendly by guest and visitors.  Many in a congregation are friendly one to another, checking on the 

welfare and lives of their friends and family, while the guest or visitor slip out the door without the warm touch of a 

member other than the pastor.    

 What is meant by the statement ñwarm touch of a member?ò Being friendly involves more than just the      

passing ñHi, how are you?ò  It is in the heartfelt, enthusiastic grasping of a visitor or guests hand that true friendliness 

begins.  It is the remembering of an individualôs name that says they are important.  It is your desire to introduce them 

to others that says you care.  And last but far from the least, it is letting them know you appreciate them. 

 It all begins with each of us taking the initiative to first pray for guest and visitors; secondly, to reach out our 

hand with enthusiasm and excitement while saying ñHi, my name is é.;ò and thirdly, giving thanks to God for the 

opportunity to share your joy, excitement, love, and enthusiasm for Jesus Christ with someone new.   

Godôs bless and keep you this week as you share the Good News with others. 

                  

Lay Deacon Aaron Hastings  

 

Sunday, February 19 

The following is taken from LCMS.org resourse on parts of the Liturgy: 
 

BENEDICTION  

"The Lord make his face shine on you and be gracious to you." In their 

reports of Jesus' Transfiguration, the evangelists tell us that Jesus shone 

more brightly than the sun, prompting Peter to say, "Lord, it is good for 

us to be here." In heaven we will have the same response because it will 

be good--very good--to be in the presence of the Light of the world. For 

the moment, we see only dimly, but then we will see face to face. Still, it 

is good to be here even now, in this heaven on earth that we call worship, 

for already here God showers us with his grace.  



 

 

Oratio, Meditatio, Tentatio  
(Theological Reading Group) 

Schedule 
9:00 ð 9:45 am Matins  
9:45 ð 11:30 am Reading Discussion 
11:30 am ð Noon Prayer 
Noon ð 1:00 pm Lunch 

2012 Reading Schedule: 
February 21  (Grace, Wichita)  

Matthew C. Harrison and John T. Pless, eds., Women Pastors? The Ordination of Women in Biblical Lutheran           
Perspective (St. Louis: CPH, 2008).  

Henry P. Hamann, òThe New Testament and the Ordination of Womenó (13-25) 

William Weinrich, òWomen in the History of the Churchó (109-135) 

David P. Scaer, òThe Office of Pastor and the Problem of the Ordination of Women Pastorsó (253-65) 

John W. Kleinig, òMinistry and Ordinationó (323-336) 

March 20 (Zion, Newton)  

Matthew C. Harrison, ed. At Home in the House of My Fathers (St. Louis: CPH, 2011). 

C. F. W. Walther, òAnswer to the Question, ôWhy Should Our Pastors, Teachers, and Professors Subscribe        
Unconditionally to the Symbolical Writings of Our Church?õ: Essay Delivered at the Western District Conven-
tion in 1858ó (119-137) 

Friedrich Wyneken, òOn the Spiritual Priesthood and the Office of the Ministry: ôWe Will Not tolerate Any Little 
Lutheran Pope, 1852õó (506-513) 

Heinrich C. Schwan, òSermon on Church Fellowship and Unity, 1879ó (506-513) 

Francis Pieper, òOn Christian Stewardship: The Gifts of the Christiansó (643-658) 

Friedrich Pfotenhauer, òEncouragement for Lonely Preachers and Teachers, 1894ó (700-706) 

Theodore Brohm, òIntentional Care of the Poor and the Sick Is Essential for the Well-being of a Christian         
Congregation, 1861ó (816-825) 

April 17  (Trinity, Wichita)  

David Chytraeus, On Sacrifice: A Reformation Treatise in Biblical Theology (1569) (Malone: Repristination Press, 2000). 
(Reprint)  

May 15  (Zion, Newton)  

Paul A. Zimmerman, A Seminary in Crisis (St. Louis: CPH, 2007). 

June 19  (Grace, Wichita ) 

Scott R. Murray, Law, Life, and the Living God (St. Louis: CPH, 2002). 

July 17  (Trinity, Wichita)  

Christopher A. Hall, Reading Scripture with the Church Fathers (Downers Grove: IVP, 1998). 

August 21 (Zion, Newton)  

Gerhard O. Forde, Where God Meets Man (Minneapolis: Augsburg, 1972). 

September 18 (Grace, Wichita)  

Hermann Sasse, Scripture and the Church: Selected Essays of Hermann Sasse (St Louis: Concordia Seminary Monograph 
Series, 1995).  

òThe  Lordõs Supper in the Life of the Church (1939)ó (3-14) 

òApostles, Prophets, Teachers: The Early History of the Office of the Ministry (1942)ó (15-30) 

òLiturgy and Lutheranism (1948)ó (31-46) 

òConfession (Confessionalism) and Theology in the Missouri Synod (1951)ó (189-220)  

October 23 (Zion, Newton)  

Martin Luther, Lutherõs Works 51 (Philadelphia, Fortress Press, 1965): 67-100. 

November 20 (Trinity, Wichita)  

Thomas VonHagel, One Lord, One Faith, One Baptism: Christians Through the Centuries (St. Louis: CPH, 2006). 

December 18 (Grace, Wichita)  

St. Athanasius, On the Incarnation (St. Vladimir Seminary Press, 1996). 



 

 

Our theme for the Lenten Services will be: 

 ñGodôs Gift of Forgivenessò 
 

February 22 ï Ash Wednesday  
 

GRACE 

Bible Study at 9:30 a.m. 

Meal at 11:00 a.m. 

 Divine Worship at 12 noon 
 

 TRINITY  

Meal at 5:45 p.m. 

Divine Worship 7:00 p.m. 
 

Wednesdays - February 29, March 7, 14, 21, and 28  
 

GRACE 

Bible Study at 9:30 a.m. 

Meal at 11:00 a.m. 

 Divine Worship at 12 noon 
 

 TRINITY  

Meal at 5:45 p.m. 

Divine Worship 7:00 p.m. 

 

REFOCUS FOR LENT 

 

Give up complaining ð focus on gratitude.  

Give up harsh judgments ð think kind thoughts  

Give up worry ð trust God to provide.  

Give up discouragement ð be full of hope.  

Give up bitterness ð turn to forgiveness.  

Give up hatred ð return good for evil.  

Give up anger ð be more patient.  

Give up pettiness ð become mature.  

Give up jealously ð pray for trust.  

Give up gossiping ð control your tongue.  

Give up sin ð turn to virtue.  

Give up giving up ð persevere.  

    - Author unknown  

 On the first day of Lent, pastors in many 

churches dip a finger in ashes (often made by burning 

palm branches from the previous yearôs Palm Sunday) 

and make a cross on parishionersô foreheads.  

 Many Christians keep the symbol on their head 

for the entire day. It is a reminder that from dust we 

were created, and on  account of sin to dust we will 

return. It is a sign of humility and the need for forgive-

ness. Also, the cross on the forehead reminds us of the 

death of Christ for the forgiveness of our sins.  

 Godôs people have used ashes as a sign of 

mourning, humiliation and penitence. In the Old       

Testament, ashes were used as a purification offering. 

The New Testament speaks of repenting in ñsackcloth 

and ashesò (Luke 10:13, NRSV).    

 On Ash Wednesday, Christians are pained   

because our sins ð private and public ð led to Jesusô 

death. With repentant hearts, we begin the season of 

Lent, knowing it leads to resurrection on Easter       

Sunday. 

The  

Symbolism  

of  

Ashes 

We are in need of    

people to provide meals 

prior to the Lenten Mid 

Week Service.  Meals 

will be served at 11:00 

a.m.   If you, or a group 

of people, would like to 

provide a meal please sign-up on the sheet in 

the Narthex for the date that you would like to 

serve.  THANK YOU! 



 

 

 STEWARDSHIP THOUGHTS FOR FEBRUARY 

Lutherôs Catechisms and Christian Stewardship 

 What is the connection between Lutherôs Catechisms and Christian stewardship? Robert Kolb writes in Teaching Godôs Chil-

dren His Teaching: A Guide for the Study of Lutherôs Catechism, ñLuther himself thought that the chief contribution of his reforming 

efforts had been that men and women, young and old, had come to know the Catechism.  That meant that óthey know how to believe, 

to live, to pray, to  suffer, and to die.ôò Kolb continues, ñWhy have so many people  found this little book so important? It is because 

Lutherôs Small Catechism is more than a book. It is a way of life. Or, more specifically, it cultivates a world view, out of which we 

live as believers in Jesus Christ. It creates a mindset which is grounded in the Scriptures and grows out of them. It is a handbook for 

Christian livingò (page 1). Christian stewardship is about living the Christian life. It is the free and joyous activity of the child 

of God and Godôs family, the Church, in managing all of life and lifeôs resources for Godôs purposes. Martin Marty suggests 

in The Hidden Discipline that the Catechism asks, ñWhat does the Christian life look like if I believe in the forgiveness of sinsò 

(page IX). Lutherôs Catechisms help us focus on Jesus Christ  and the forgiveness He brings. Lutherôs Catechisms help us see 

what Christian life looks like. Lutherôs Catechisms are handbooks for Christian stewardship.  

 Unfortunately the word ñstewardshipò has come to be defined not as living the Christian life but as giving money to the 

church. We need to be much more precise in how we define stewardship if we are going to fully understand the richness and fullness 

of the term. Raymond M. Olson writes in Stewards Appointed: Ten Studies in Christian Stewardship Based on Lutherôs Small Cate-

chism, ñWhile the commonly accepted meaning of the word (stewardship) is the one indicated above (giving money to the church), 

there is also wide recognition, within the Christian church, that there are other areas of life where the Christian is to exercise a 

óstewardshipô given by God. The Parable of the Talents is often used to illustrate the fact that each person has been given certain 

unique personal skills, inherited talents, and particular abilities. It is a part of his responsibility to accept these with mingled humility 

and self-respect, keeping them sharp and useful for the service of God and of the world which God loves, improving them con-

stantly ... A part of stewardship is the responsibility for the use of time ... Another area for Christian stewardship is the management 

and use of the worldôs natural resources ... There is also a stewardship of the body ... Most clearly the Christian steward is a steward of 

the Gospel. This is the greatest treasure with which he is entrusted.  It must be his concern to use all he is and has that the Christian 

message will be kept clear and will be sent forth freely and actively among men. It will be his purpose to cultivate the desire of others 

to share generously in such a concern. This is a part of the accounting due to his Lord in the stewardship which he holdsò (pages 5-6). 

 Lutherôs Catechisms provide wonderful tools for the life of the Christian steward. Timothy Wengert writes in Martin Lutherôs 

Catechisms: Forming the Faith, ñThe Small Catechism is not just the Lutheran equivalent of a political slogan: sounds nice but means 

nothing. It actually reveals the heart of the Christian life: revealing oneôs sickness through the commandments, the Great Physician in 

the Creed, the desperate call to the pharmacy for medicine in the Lordôs Prayer, and some of the medicine itself in Baptism, Confes-

sion, and the Lordôs Supper. There is nothing more to the Christian life! So why is it that so many Lutherans think they have gradu-

ated from the catechism given how little they use it?ò (p. viii)  

 Lutherôs Catechisms will help us answer the question, ñWhat does Christian stewardship look like if I believe in the forgive-

ness of sins?ò                                                                                 From Stewardcast LCMS 

THE RADIO VOICE OF THE LUTHERAN FAITH FOR THE 

21ST CENTURYᶸϙϯϵΞϣϡϮΞϬϩϳϴϥϮΞϴϯΞϴϥϡϣϨϩϮϧϳΞ

about The Sermon on the Mount, The Passover, 

Classical Education, C.F.W. Walther and 

more.   Issues, Etc. is a radio talk show produced 

by Lutheran Public Radio and hosted by LCMS 

Pastor Todd Wilken.   You can listen to what you 

want when you want at   www.issuesetc.org.  

KLIO 1070AM  

Sundays at 8:30 a.m.  

Or listen online at http://www.lutheranhour.org/  

CONFIRMATION RETREAT & LOCK -IN!   

Yes, it's that time again where 

the Church will be taken over for 

our youth to run wild--or, some-

thing like that! Next weekend, 

Feb 10th-11th the Confirmation 

students (and any friends they'd 

like to invite!) will meet at Grace 

at 6pm for our annual   Winter Lock-in. We'll learn 

about the Church: what it is, whether it's necessary, 

and what it's good for, anyhow. Confirmation stu-

dents are encouraged to bring their Bible, Catechism, 

and favorite snack, along with anything they'll need 

to spend the night. We'll play games, run around in 

the gym, and worship together in the Sanctuary. Any 

questions, just ask Pastor. Look forward to seeing 

you! 



 

 

   

 

 

GRACE GUILD  

February 2012 
 

"I have held many things in my hands, and I lost them all. But whatever I have placed in God's hands, that I still possess."   
Martin Luther. 

  As most of the ladies of the Guild reflect on this quote we realize that without the power of the Holy Spirit and the help of our 

Savior we could not begin to do the things we are required of and want to do willingly and faithfully. 

  God gained another one of our dear souls this week and we mourn the fact that Ollie is not in our presence, however, we 

would never call him back from the arms of his Savior.  Ollie and Virginia have been a constant supporter of our endeavors as well as 

all of the church endeavors, and we will miss him, and hope all of us remember Virginia in her grief and aloneness. 

 Grace Guild met Wednesday Jan. 18 and tried to put together a semblance of a plan for 2012.   We have a Quarterly magazine 

we would like to share with anyone who would like one, see Audrey.  We also have a Kansas District Sonshine newsletter we will 

share with anyone interested.  We are getting ready to revise our planning booklet and hopefully we will have it ready in a week or 

two. 

  We are always looking for new members, however, we have many ladies who come along side us and help with all our       

activities and we are so thankful for them. 

  Our Grace Church has been a wonderful support for us also. And we are deeply grateful. 

January is almost gone, and time does not stand still nor do the activities of Grace.  We participated in the Chili Cook Off, and maybe 

next we will get out more advertising and more of us will attend.  The Social Ministry Committee knocked themselves out and it was a 

good afternoon. 

  Shirley Matz will be in charge of Communion Service for the month of February, and will be willing to share her knowledge 

with anyone interested in learning the specifics of setting up Communion.  We already have three volunteers.  Kudos to those who 

have volunteered, and expect to be asked to help. It will be up to the person in charge for the month to contact them and set up times 

and such. 

 Shirley Matz announced we will be purchasing Easter Lilies again to beautify our Chancel on Easter. There will be a sign up 

sheet available soon.  We will also be making Palm Crosses again this year.  A workday for this will be announced. 

  Jean Wellner will be the coordinator for the Banner work we will be doing which began on Monday, Jan.23, 9:30 a.m. Please 

dress warm as it will be chilly in the upper room. 

  Grace Guild purchased two new Christmas Trees for our Sanctuary for next Christmas.  The old one had lights out and broken 

branches.  In the summer you will see an announcement regarding times to work on Chrismons. 

 The Quilters will be meeting this coming Wed. Jan.25 after the Mid Week Service. Bring a sack lunch.  We thank everyone 

who have been donating, fabric, old and new sheets, thread and their time to help with the quilting, there is always a need and you at 

Grace certainly try hard to meet these needs. 

  There will be a one day retreat at Holy Cross this Sat. Jan 21.  A few of us will be attending.  This is always an uplifting time 

and we thank Holy Cross LWML for hosting and inviting the other Church LWML groups. 

  Looking forward to Spring the Rally will be hosted by Faith LWML , Derby, Saturday March 10.  More publicity will be 

printed before that date.  Please put that date on your calendar.  The ladies work hard to make a fun and pleasant time together with our 

friends in Christ. 

 The 34th Biennial Convention of the Lutheran Women's Missionary League Kansas District will be held at the Holiday Inn 

Convention Center, Lawrence, Ks. on April 20-22, 2012 

  Please continue to save stamps, and if you want to please cut them within 1/4 in on all sides.  That would be a great help to 

Jean Wellner who cuts and sorts whenever she has a spare minute, and her dining room table is loaded with stamps to cut and sort.  In 

the past six years of saving and collecting stamps the Kansas District has made $13,000 for shipping costs for World Relief.  Keep up 

the good work. 

  Also continue to save your Mites, it is unbelievable what those Mites can do and are doing. 

An update:  Spring Semester Financial Aid to Concordia Universities and Seminaries for Kansas Church work students have been pd 

in the amount of $10,000.  That is part of our Mite monies and we thank all who save Mites.  Three more projects have been paid and 

now we are working on Project 9,University Lutheran Center Wichita for $5,000 and project 10, Lutheran Bible Translators, Aurora, Il, 

$2,000. Without the help of each and everyone who saves mites these projects would not be completed.  Thanks be to God. 

  This letter is way to long, however, there is much business especially the beginning of a new year, The ladies of Grace Guild 

wish to wish all our members a Blessed New Year, continued health and happiness in our Lord Jesus Christ. 

   

 Yours in Christ ,   

Audrey Rolf  

 



 

 

 

The Grace LWML have chosen to do Health Kits, 

and collect Soap again this year.  The items have 

changed just a bit  and here is the current list : 
 

Include the following items in  

each Personal Care Kit: 

¶ One light-weight bath-size towel 

(maximum 52ò X 27ò), dark color recom-

mended 

¶ Two bath-size bars (4 to 5 oz.) of soap, any 

brand, in original wrapping 

¶ One adult-size toothbrush in its original  

       packaging* 

¶ One sturdy comb, remove packaging 

¶ One metal nail clippers (attached file      

optional), remove packaging 

*Toothbrush multi-packs may be used by 

sealing an individual toothbrush in a   

business sized  envelope; no plastic bags 

or wrap as this will melt during shipping 
 

Do not add other items or leave out any 

of the items listed. All items should be 

new and in good condition. Wrap all the 

items in the towel and tie securely with 

ribbons or yarn. Do not enclose the Kit or 

any of its contents in plastic bags.             

See Audrey Rolf if you have any questions. 

Wichita Zone Lutheran Women's 

Missionary League Spring Rally and  

Day of Prayer Service 

Faith Lutheran Church, Derby, KS  

Saturday, March 10, 2012--Theme:  "Prayer" 

Cost:  $8.00 (includes lunch);  

Registration--8:45, Closing 2:30 

Speakers:  Dr. John W. Tape, Director,      

University Lutheran Center, Wichita State 

                 Elizabeth Keefer, Lutheran Student 

Ministry, K-State, Manhattan, KS 

Ingathering:  Grace Food Pantry 

All ladies are welcome to attend.  You do not have 

to be a member of the LWML.   Please let Audrey 

Rolf know by February 27 if you would like to    

attend.   

 

 

 

 

ARTS ON BROADWAY is a non-

profit organization  recently             

established at First United Methodist 

Church, Wichita, Kansas with a mis-

sion to promote fine art activities in the 

Wichita Metropolitan Area.   Arts on 

Broadway will be hosting the Vienna 

Boys Choir for their inaugural concert 

Friday,   February 17, 2012.   The Vi-

enna Boys Choir is a world class en-

semble of young voices with a broad 

repertoire.  The concert promises to  provide a variety of music 

to entertain listeners from all walks of life.  Tickets ranging in 

price from $20, $30 and $40 are available at the Arts on Broad-

way website or be contacting us directly at:   artsonbroadway-

wichita@gmail.com.  
 

SIGHT AND SOUND THEATER IN BRANSON   is pleased 

to announce the showing of Joseph April 14 ï December 29, 

2012.  Joseph premiered in Lancaster 

County, PA in 2010 and has quickly be-

come a new favorite.  Josephôs story takes 

flight on the stage and like his famous 

coat, a brilliant color scheme has been 

woven into this production with truly ex-

traordinary music, costumes, special ef-

fects, sets and animals.  Most importantly, 

Josephôs epic story presents a powerful 

example of character and forgiveness. 

Recently, there have been several 

police reports in the Wichita area  of 

vehicles being entered or broken into 

during Sunday church   services or 

Mass times. Please watch out for any 

suspicious activity and report it to 

911 immediately. Some types of  

suspicious activity to be looking for: 

·         Vehicles driving around the parking lot (not looking for 

 a parking space) 

·         People walking through the parking lot looking into 

 cars. 

·         People attempting to open car doors or trying to open 

 car doors as they walk through the parking lots.  

·         Vehicles sitting in the parking lot with people in them 

 and they are not going to attend services.  

 

Please remember to keep any valuables in your vehicles out of 

public view. Some common items taken are: 

·         Purses        ·        Phones ·         GPS Units  

·         Laptops or Tablets ·         Packages ·         Gifts 

·         Money ·         Wallets ·         Bags 

mailto:artsonbroadwaywichita@gmail.com
mailto:artsonbroadwaywichita@gmail.com


 

 

The Food Pantry at Grace Lutheran Church 
asks for Soap Products: laundry soap, dish soap, & bath bar 

soap during the month of  February. Please bring these 

items to Church in  February and place in the collection 

box in the Narthex.  Many thanks for your help and service 

to the poor in our neighborhood. 

 Grace/Trinity night is the 1st      

Tuesday of every month which 

means our night for February will 

be Tuesday, February 7th.  

Please be there by 5:00pm, 

serving begins at 5:30pm ï 

7:30pm and cleanup until      

approximately 8:30pm.   If you 

are scheduled to serve and   

cannot make it, PLEASE call as 

soon as you know you canôt be 

there so we can be sure we have 

                         at least 30 there!  

FOOD HANDLERS CLASSES INFORMATION  

Food Handlers Cards issued by the City of Wichita are re-

quired for all persons working or volunteering in food es-

tablishments within the city limits of Wichita.  

Food Handlers Classes will be held at 8:30 a.m. and 12:30 

p.m. on the 1st and 3rd Saturday of each month and at 8:30 

a.m., 12:30 p.m., and 6:00 p.m. on the 1st and 3rd Monday 

of each month. Classes last approximately two hours; and 

are held in the Environmental Health Auditorium Å 1900 

E 9th Street Å Wichita . Participants only need to attend 

ONE session. Please do not bring children under the age of 

six.  

REGISTRATION INFORMATION  

Please call (316) 268-8351 Monday-Friday between the 

hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. to register. Messages left 

on voicemail will not be accepted in lieu of registration. 

Participants must check in at least 15 minutes prior to 

scheduled class time to be guaranteed a seat. Unclaimed 

seats will be released 15 minutes prior to the start of the 

class.  

FABRIC NEEDED FOR 
QUILTS  

Our 90+ year old lady who 

makes quilts for the Food  

Pantry to distribute is OUT 
OF FABRIC  and does not have the          

resources to purchase more.  If you would 

like to donate fabric for this purpose, 

please bring it to the Food Pantry or see 

Bee or Susan.  Thank you for your help.  

 

If you have any old bath or   

other terry cloth towels in good       

condition please bring them to the 

Food Pantry.  These are used to 

�P�D�N�H���´�V�Z�H�D�W���F�O�R�W�K�V�µ���I�R�U���W�K�H��
Homeless. See Bee Cline for more  

information.  

A BIG Thank you to Beckey Morse 

for her faithful service as Graceôs  

Coordinator at the Lordôs Diner 

South.  Beckey is unable to continue in 

this ministry.  Vicki Bessey has volun-

teered to come along side Beckey and 

be trained in what is necessary to fulfill the duties as the new 

coordinator.  Thank you Vicki for responding to this        

ministry need. 

FEEDING THE HUNGRY  
To allow the hungry to remain hungry would be  

�E�O�D�V�S�K�H�P�\���D�J�D�L�Q�V�W���*�R�G���D�Q�G���R�Q�H�·�V���Q�H�L�J�K�E�R�U�����I�R�U���Z�K�D�W��
�L�V���Q�H�D�U�H�V�W���W�R���*�R�G���L�V���S�U�H�F�L�V�H�O�\���W�K�H���Q�H�H�G���R�I���R�Q�H�·�V��
neighbor. It is for the love of Christ, which belongs 

as much to the hungry as to myself, that I share 

my bread with them and that I share my dwelling 

with the homeless. If the hungry do not attain to 

faith, then the guilt falls on those who refused 

them bread. To provide the hungry with bread is to 

prepare the way for the coming of grace.   �³     

                 Dietrich Bonhoeffer, 1906 -1945 

              German Lutheran Pastor & Theologian  


